
April 5th,2024

Dear Jardon/Webb Community,

We had a great week coming back from Spring Break! The students were eager to get back into their

routines and see their friends!

Various students had the opportunity to participate in several volunteer opportunities this week. We had

students at Forgotten Harvest and the Gleaners Food Bank distribution at the Hazel Park Administration

Building. Students worked really hard to help prepare and distribute food to those in need. Service

learning is one of the many valuable learning opportunities given to our students here at Jardon.

On Thursday, April 11, we will be having our last Fun Night of the year. We will be having an event for

parents to attend during this time as well. The presentation for parents will be on The Dani Plan. The

Dani Plan was created by the parents of one of our students. Please see the information below for more

details and plan to join us. The parent meeting will not go the full duration of the Fun Night.

Please make sure to join us on social media! Find us on Facebook by searching for Jardon Vocational

School. You will see regular updates posted there about what's going on at Jardon! Please feel free to

contact me at heidi.kunz@myhpsd.org or 248-658-5953, if you have any questions or concerns.

Thank you!

Heidi Kunz

mailto:heidi.kunz@myhpsd.org






Jardon MoCI Community-Based Instruction for the Upcoming Week:

Monday- 4/08 P.M. - Meijer

Thursday- 4/11- 9:00-1:00- Forgotten Harvest

Jardon ASD Community-Based Instruction for the Upcoming Week:

Monday- 4/08- 1:00 Dismissal

Thursday- 4/11- P.M.- Meijer

(All CBI locations are subject to change due to weather etc.)





Protecting Your Autonomy: Informed Consent

Surgery. Starting or changing a medication. Dental treatments. Vaccinations. Physical therapy. Research, trials,
and studies. What do all these procedures have in common? The need for informed consent!

Per the Oxford Advanced Learner’s Dictionary, informed consent is defined as: “permission from a patient for a
medical professional to carry out treatment, with complete understanding of the possible risks and consequences”.

The U.S. Department of Health and Human Services breaks this down further: “The informed consent process
involves three key features: (1) disclosing… information needed to make an informed decision; (2) facilitating the
understanding of what has been disclosed; and (3) promoting the voluntariness of the decision about whether or
not to participate…”

Before accepting or declining any sort of procedure or treatment, the patient or patient’s decision maker needs to
fully understand:

● the exact plan the practitioner recommends
● the risks and benefits, known and unknown
● costs in terms of time, money, and effort
● how the treatment plan will be evaluated for effectiveness
● any alternatives to the recommended plan
● the right to accept or decline, freely and without coercion

If you don’t fully understand something, ask! Good communication between the practitioner and patient promotes
respect and trust. Also, as office visits tend to be short, it is ok to say, “I need to think more about this”, and
schedule a follow-up appointment once you’ve done further research and allowed more time to consider the
recommendation(s).
Informed consent has many complexities, which we may explore in future articles - but for now, I hope this gives
you the basics!
In health,

Nurse Stephanie
Want to know more? See:
AMA’s Code of Medical Ethics:
https://code-medical-ethics.ama-assn.org/ethics-opinions/informed-consent

HHS Informed Consent FAQs:
https://www.hhs.gov/ohrp/regulations-and-policy/guidance/faq/informed-consent/index.html#:~:text=The%20informed%20consent%20process%20is%20an%20ongoing%20e
xchange%20of%20information,community%20meetings%2C%20and%20videotape%20presentations.

https://code-medical-ethics.ama-assn.org/ethics-opinions/informed-consent


Exhibit Traces ‘Unfinished Journey’ Of Those
With IDD

by Katy Read, Star Tribune/TNS | April 2, 2024

https://www.disabilityscoop.com/2024/04/02/exhibit-traces-unfinished-journey-of-those-with-idd/30809/

Lee Shervheim, left and his daughter Emie Shervheim, 20, look over the exhibit “"An Unfinished Journey”" in the Federal Courts

lobby of the U.S. Courthouse in Minneapolis. (Jerry Holt/Star Tribune/TNS)

https://www.disabilityscoop.com/2024/04/02/exhibit-traces-unfinished-journey-of-those-with-idd/30809/


MINNEAPOLIS— U.S. District Court Judge Donovan Frank has an unusual habit. When he
goes into a store, restaurant or other business where nobody knows that he’s a federal judge, he
checks out the employees. Then he asks to speak to the manager.

If he spots people with disabilities working in the establishment, Frank congratulates the
manager on hiring them. If he doesn’t see any employees with disabilities, he asks the manager why
not. Depending on the answer, he tells the manager he’ll encourage or discourage friends from
shopping there.
“I just want to encourage everybody to have a truly diverse workforce,” Frank said.

Although more workplaces are working toward diversity and inclusion, much of the focus has
been on people of different races, genders, national origins, religions or LGBTQ identities. Those
efforts often overlook people with disabilities, Frank said.

“I often say we learn a lot more from people with disabilities than almost anybody else,” Frank
said. People who don’t know those with disabilities may have preconceptions about what they’re like,
but “those stereotypes fall away if we can live together, work together, play together.”

Frank has done more than speak to employers on behalf of people with disabilities. Rulings he
has made have improved the lives of people with developmental disabilities, protecting them from
abuse, allowing them to vote and helping integrate them into their communities.

Frank’s rulings are among the milestones mentioned in “An Unfinished Journey: Civil Rights
for People with Developmental Disabilities and the Role of the Federal Courts,” an exhibit on display
in the lobby of the Diana E. Murphy U.S. Courthouse in downtown Minneapolis. (Exhibit Guide:
https://mn.gov/mnddc/banners/index.html)

The exhibit traces the history of progress for people with developmental disabilities to become
more independent and self-advocating. It’s cosponsored by the U.S. District Court for the District of
Minnesota, the Governor’s Council on Developmental Disabilities and the state chapters of the
Federal Bar Association and the Disability Bar Association.

“People with disabilities confront stigma and discrimination on a regular basis. It is a shameful
part of our country’s past and present,” he said in connection with a 2023 decision. “Ultimately, we will
all be judged by how we treat the most vulnerable members of our society.”

Listening means a lot
Frank traces his concern for the rights of people with disabilities to his childhood, when he

watched how his father treated a cousin, Dutch, who had a developmental disability. Dutch
accompanied the family to church and worked in Frank’s father’s TV and appliance store.

“I think that being taught at an early age, ‘Look, he has hopes and dreams like you do (and)
we’re going to include him in everything we do’ had a big effect on me,” Frank said.

Later, he got to know parents of children with disabilities and learned from that experience. “It
changes your attitude,” he said.

https://mn.gov/mnddc/banners/index.html


Similarly, when the choir director at his daughters’ school “insisted that anybody, no matter
what their disability, could participate in the choir,” his daughters’ attitudes changed in some ways,
too.

“There is not a judge in Minnesota, and probably not in the United States, who has done more
for disabilities than Judge Frank,” said Chief Judge Patrick J. Schiltz of the U.S. District Court, District
of Minnesota.

Schiltz moderated an event to celebrate the exhibit’s opening, with speakers, an exhibit of
paintings by artists with disabilities called “I Am,” and young people with disabilities singing and
reading their poetry.

Frank spoke briefly, accompanied by Karen Loven, a disability activist who has a
developmental disability and who also spoke.

“I love going to Judge Frank’s office, he’s very kind, and I love the way he treats people,”
Loven said. “I’ve been called the R-word. I’m not retarded, I’m a human being, and I wish people
could respect me and treat me like the equal that I am.”

Surprisingly recent milestones
What is perhaps most astounding in the exhibit is, while much progress has been made in

improving the lives of people with disabilities, how recently some of the milestones occurred.
A panel near the beginning lays out the delays. People with developmental disabilities were

granted the legal right to treatment in 1974, or 117 years after Minnesota became a state in 1857, and
gained the right to education the following year.

For decades, people with developmental disabilities were routinely confined to institutions,
where they often spent their whole lives. The last Minnesotan left an institution as recently as 1999.
(Thirty-three other states continue to institutionalize kids, with about 16,000 currently living in large
public facilities.)

Their basic civil rights were granted in 1990 with the passage of the Americans with
Disabilities Act. Right to freedom from restraint and seclusion came in 2011, after a state report found
that residents were being placed in metal hand and foot cuffs, face-down, even when they hadn’t
been behaving aggressively.

They also were secluded for long periods and not allowed family visits. Families brought a
class-action suit that was settled out of court. Frank signed their agreement, which prohibited the use
of physical restraints, seclusion and other painful procedures.

One panel tells the story of Minneapolis doctor Charles F. Dight, who founded the Minnesota
Eugenics Society, helping write a bill that allowed the involuntary sterilization of more than 2,200
people with disabilities between 1925 and 1945. Dight also wrote Adolf Hitler, praising the dictator’s
“plan to stamp out mental inferiority among the German people,” and wrote in the Minneapolis Journal
that Hitler’s actions, “if carried out effectively, will make him the leader of the greatest rational
movement for human betterment the world has ever seen.”



History, of course, does not see it that way. What’s more surprising is that Minneapolis once
had a street named after Dight. It has since been renamed Cheatham Avenue, after Capt. John
Cheatham, Minneapolis’ first Black firefighter. That was in March 2022, a mere two years ago.

The exhibit’s title — “An Unfinished Journey” — suggests that there’s more left to do.
Minnesota has not been perfect in recognizing civil rights for people with developmental disabilities.
For instance, the state’s unemployment rate for people with disabilities is nearly 10%, compared with
about 4% for people without disabilities. Still, that’s better than the rates for the United States as a
whole, which are about 13% and 6% respectively.

“I think we’re recognized as doing a lot of really good things, and as a more progressive state,”
Frank said. “I’m sure some people would say there are still some areas you should look at.”

“An Unfinished Journey: Civil Rights for People with Disabilities and the Role of the Federal
Courts” will remain on display in the lobby of the Diana E. Murphy U.S. Courthouse in Minneapolis
until July 17, after which it will move to the Warren E. Burger Federal Building and U.S. Courthouse in
St. Paul. “I Am,” the exhibit of art by people with disabilities, will move to St. Paul from May 16 to July
18. (Exhibit Guide: https://mn.gov/mnddc/banners/index.html)
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The Family Center for Children and Youth with Special Health Care Needs,
Michigan Family to Family, and Michigan Family Voices are collaborating on our
very first Virtual Resource Fair!

The Virtual Resource Fair will take place onMay 7th, 2024, from 11:30 am to
1:00 pm. The event will be hosted on Microsoft Teams.

Family Center for Children and Youth with Special Health Care Needs Resource Fair

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/parent-professional-connect-call-virtual-resource-fair-tickets-852922142087?


2024 Bocce Ball Season

Bocce Ball will be on Tuesdays afterschool until parent pick-up at 4:00 pm starting on

April 2nd until May 21st.

No Bocce Ball on Tuesday, April 9th.

When weather permits we will be on the front lawn,

If not, we have an inside area to play.

If your student is not signed up and is interested in playing,

please call the Jardon office- 248-658-5954

Already signed up, please join us on the Remind App

for any news related to Bocce Ball:










